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Board of Police Commissioners

Tuesday, October 11, 2022 Meeting Minutes
7:00 PM Town Hall Meeting
Commission Room

UNAPPROVED

Board of Police Commissioners Panelists: Police Board Chairman Beth Gralnick, Police Board Vice Chairman Jess DiPasquale, Police Board Commissioners Peter Ottomano, Woody Bliss, Dawn Egan and John Dembishack
Absent: David Muller
Others Present: Chief Henion and Residents

Police Board Chairman Gralnick called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM



Police Board Chairman Gralnick asked for a motion to approve the meeting minutes dated September 6, 2022, Police Board Commissioner Egan moved and Police Board Vice Chairman Jess DiPasquale seconded and unanimously approved.  Police Board Chairman Gralnick asked for a motion to approve the special meeting minutes dated September 7, 2022.  Police Board Commissioner Dembishack moved and Police Board Vice Chairman DiPasquale seconded and unanimously approved.

Chief Henion reported to the meeting that the police departments overtime for September is under budget. Chief Henion reported that the Police Department received workers compensation of $6,043.83 for an officer who was out with an ankle injury.
Chief Henion reported that we had a motor vehicle theft from a resident’s driveway and it was later recovered.

Grant Updates / Donations – None 

Additional Business for Commission Consideration – Chief Henion attended a function at Beth Israel which was recognizing law enforcement.  The Police Department had a surprise visit of an OSHA representative to the police department.  
The Police Department was awarded a $500,000 state grant from the STEAP program.  The Town of Weston will be obligated to match $264,926. The money will be used for the locker room and bathrooms.

Chief Henion reported to the Commissioners that the State is coming on May 23, 2023 to inspect us for accreditation standards.   The Chief and Captain continue working with the Daigle Law Group on getting 153 policies ready.
Discussion – Christine Koether request for clarification of Police Departments response to vehicle traffic in Weston.  
The Chief and Commissioners answered questions and spoke about how the Weston Police Department does traffic control.  The Chief is applying for a $5,000.00 speed grant from ARPA funds through the State of Connecticut.  The Chief would like to use this speed grant for special traffic enforcement.

The Police Commissioners chose a 2022 citizen of the year award.

Police Board Ottomano made a motion to go into Executive Session at 8:40 PM.  Police Board Commissioner Egan moved, and Police Board Chairman Gralnick seconded, all in favor.
   

The Commissioners came out of Executive Session at 9:10 PM and adjourned.

Respectfully submitted
Mary Gunshor
Board of Police Commissioners Recording Secretary




